
 
CITY OF ALBUQUERQUE 

OLD TOWN PORTAL MARKET ADVISORY BOARD 

July 19, 2017 - Minutes 

 

Board Members:  Denise Pepin, Alex Nunnally, Ramona Tafoya, Betty Panos 

Citizens:    

City Representative: James S. de Champlon 
 

Denise Pepin established that there was a quorum and called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 

 

Alex Nunnally motioned to approve the Agenda; the motion was seconded and approved 

unanimously. 

 

Alex Nunnally motioned to approve the Minutes from the June 14, 2017 meeting, the motion was 

seconded and approved unanimously. 

 

Minutes from the May 17, 2017 meeting were tabled until next meeting. 

 

Proposed changes to the Regulations Governing Soliciting in the H-1 Historic Old Town 

Zone, pursuant to §13-3-2-18: 

 

The Board made it about half way thru the proposed changes to the Regulation developing a 

consensus on how the proposed changes might be modified in order to receive an endorsement by 

the Board. 

 

Buying from wholesalers and other various items on the Portal Market: 

 

The Portal Market Manager, after having consulted with the City’s Legal department, reported 

back to the committee: 

 

Purchasing items outdoors from a wholesaler or person is not allowed by the Historic Old Town 

Solicitation Ordinance. 

 

The City is asking that such activity be taken “off the Plaza”, ideally somewhere indoors or beyond 

the Historic Old Town Zone. 

 

This applies to the physical handling and selection of merchandise and is not meant to interfere in 

any way with conversations between vendors and wholesalers, nor is it meant to interfere with the 

delivery of any items or product to Portal Market Vendors while on the Portal. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.  

A Special meeting was scheduled for 5:30 p.m. on August 9th to review the proposed changes to 

the Regulations. 


